Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, October 13, 2015
8:00 a.m. @ Gibson Financial Board Room
Attendees: Jennifer Saunders, Mark Politte, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, Mike Sealander, Rachel Nobel and Jody Wolford-Tucker.

Foundation Giving 
Jen asked the Board to brainstorm ideas for accomplishing 100% giving among the Club Members.  At this time 6 members have given to the Foundation.  Paul explained there is a report that can be printed showing which members have given a donation through the online link to Rotary International.  He will help Jody obtain this information.  Currently, a $5 foundation giving amount is added to the new member invoice.  Jen provided a short explanation on what the Foundation is and why it is important for the Club to donate to this mission.  The Board felt it would be helpful to give a short presentation to the Club members at the Thursday meeting, particularly on what the Foundation is and the importance of meeting the 100% giving goal this year.  Marilyn Smith is the Chair for the Foundation Giving.  It was felt an obtainable goal for the Club would be 100% giving at $5.00 per member for this year.    
Secretary’s Report

Heidi reported that attendance was a little lower in September than it had been in July and August.  The Club attendance for July was 76.52%, August was 70.19 % with the addition of 3 new members, and September was 65.38%.  Board members generally felt September was a busy month for members and everyone was hopeful the attendance rate would improve over the next few months.  Heidi reported 6 members have fallen below the 50% attendance rate.  There was a brief discussion on ways members could reach out in a positive and supportive manner to those members finding it difficult to attend meetings.  On a positive note 7 members have an attendance rate of 90% - 100%. 
Treasurer’s Report

Jody reported the checkbook has a balance of $26,617.  Jody discussed some questions she had with the QuickBooks program and asked for clarification on past procedures.  There was a discussion on reminding members to offer a lunch for the speakers they are inviting or encourage the speaker to bring their own lunch.  The majority of members have paid their yearly dues.  
There was a short discussion on the status of the joint meeting scheduled for this week.  An email will be sent to all members later today on whether the meeting for tonight is still on or whether the Club will meet on Thursday instead.  
Focus Groups  

Mark explained Betty has a potential business on the horizon.  Jody has shared the concept of the focus group opportunity with the Executive Director group she is involved with.  Mark felt the more successful focus sessions have been with existing businesses rather than new businesses.  It was felt there is currently a wealth of expertise within the club for very successful focus group session with non-profit organizations.  In the past the success level with a non-profit organization has not been very consistent.  The best experiences have been with topics that are general in nature so that all club members can provide feedback.   
Membership

There are currently 3 new members being proposed for membership.  Those are Sarah Catanese, Kelly Brown, and Scott Kane.  There are potentially two more interested candidates.
Rubber Ducky Fundraiser

There was a short discussion concerning the lack of members helping with this fundraiser.  Only 500 tickets were sold this year.  The opportunity to sell more on the race day was there; however, the club did not have enough members present to capitalize on those potential sales.  The Board suggested next year having clear expectations with exact number of members that will be needed during specific times throughout the day with very detailed job responsibilities.  The Board thought it might be a good idea to have a promotional plan to celebrate the winners after the event to gain excitement for the following year.  It was suggested the winners be announced in the Chamber Newsletter, different face book pages throughout the City, and the radio station at the event.  It was noted that Tiffany will be scheduling a meeting shortly to start renumbering and preparing the ducks for the race next year as well as brainstorming ideas to make the race even more successful.  Everyone agreed Tiffany did a great job chairing this fundraiser and thanked her for taking on such a large project.  

There was a quick suggestion made that members need to continue to reach out to the students and make the effort to get to know them better each month.  The concept of wearing nametags was suggested as a way to remove the awkwardness while learning everyone’s name.  

World Polio Day
Jen explained Saturday, October 24, 2015 is World Polio Day.  This year the MDI, Ellsworth Nighttime and Ellsworth Noontime Clubs are joining together to cover a table at Pat’s Pizza.  Jen will be passing around a sign-up sheet to help with this event on Thursday.  Pat’s Pizza will be donating $1.00 per pizza sold on Saturday to this cause. Club members will paint the pinky nail purple or tie a purple ribbon around the pinky of anyone wishing to make a direct donation to this cause.  Jen will find out if club members will need to bring supplies to this event.    
Downtown Ellsworth Association

Jen explained the Downtown Ellsworth Association has asked that the Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club consider becoming a member of the Downtown Ellsworth Association.  The member dues are $150 a year with minimal benefits to the Club.  By becoming a member the Club is showing their support of the Association.  There was a brief discussion on asking the Association to present their missions and goals to the Club during a regular meeting.  The idea of approaching them as a joint partner with some of the Club’s current goals was discussed.  This topic will be discussed further.

Nomination Committee 
Jen asked Board members to consider joining her on the Nomination Committee.  She would like this Committee to have the nominations for officers ready by November this year.
Blue Hill Club 

There will be one last effort to gain the required membership on November 10, 2015 at Marlintini’s Restaurant in Blue Hill.  There will be a few Rotarians speaking at this event.  They currently have 6-8 very interested potential members.  If they are unable to gain the necessary numbers to become a Club, it is possible they will consider the idea of becoming a Satellite Club.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on November 17, 2015 at 8:00 AM at Gibson Financial Solutions. 

 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 AM.
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